
 

Evidencing the impact of the Primary PE and Sport Premium 

2022-2023 

 

The funding has been provided to ensure impact against the following Objective and Indicators:  

To achieve self-sustaining improvement in the quality of PE and sport in primary schools.  

We would expect indicators of such improvement to include:  

1. the engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity - the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and young people aged 5 to 18 

engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school  

2. the profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement  

3. increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching PE and sport  

4. broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils  

5. increased participation in competitive sport  

It is important to emphasise that the focus of spending must be sustainable and leave a lasting legacy beyond the funding allocation.  

It is a statutory requirement of Ofsted, under their Common Inspection Framework, to ensure that information on the use of the Primary PE and Sport 

Premium is available on the school website. Schools also have a responsibility to publish on their website the % of children who achieve the expectation for 

swimming by the end of Year 6.  

The DfE Vision for the Primary PE and Sport Premium ALL pupils leaving primary school physically literate and with the knowledge, skills and 

motivation necessary to equip them for a healthy, active lifestyle and lifelong participation in physical activity and sport. 



Schools must use the funding to make additional and sustainable improvements to the quality of PE and sport they offer. You should not however use your 

funding to:  

• employ coaches or specialist teachers to cover planning preparation and assessment (PPA) arrangements - these should come out of your core staffing 

budgets  

• teach the minimum requirements of the national curriculum – including those specified for swimming. 

Two Mile Ash School did not carry forward an underspend from 2019-20 academic year into the current academic year. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Academic Year: 2022-2023 

Total Funding Allocation  £22,800 

Actual Funding Spent (Minimum/Maximum) £20,732 

Funding to carry over into 2023/24 £2,068 

Meeting national curriculum requirements for swimming and water safety. 
 

  

Percentage of current Year 6 cohort that can swim competently, confidently and proficiently over a distance of at least 

25 metres 

 

62% 

Percentage of current Year 6 cohort that can use a range of strokes effectively [for example, front crawl, backstroke and 

breaststroke]? 

48% 

Percentage of current Year 6 cohort that can perform safe self-rescue in different water-based situations? 58% 

Schools can choose to use the Primary PE and sport premium to provide additional provision for swimming, but this must be for activity over and 

above the national curriculum requirements. Two Mile Ash School has not used the premium to fund this in the academic year 2022-2023. 



Two Mile Ash Primary PE & Sport Premium Review 

2022-2023 

 

Intent Implementation Impact (School/Staff/Pupils) 

with Evidence 

Sustainability / Next Steps 

Actual Outcomes Key Actions Taken Actual Cost  

Increased participation in 

physical activity during 

breaktimes and lunchtimes to 

support pupil engagement in 

at least 30 active school 

minutes. 

Investment in equipment for 

pupils to utilise during break 

and lunchtimes including: 

- Football Goals 

- Footballs 

- Skipping Ropes 

- Bluetooth Speaker 

- Table Tennis Balls 

- Team Bands 

- Ninja Slacklines  

- Storage boxes 

- Padlocks 

£1028.00 Children have enjoyed having 

access to a range of equipment 

and activities at break and 

lunchtimes. Most popular 

activities have been football, 

basketball, table tennis and 

skipping. 

In the summer term, groups of 

Year 5 & 6 pupils started up 

cheerleading clubs, making use 

of a Bluetooth speaker to dance 

to. 

To ensure equipment is well 

maintained, new storage tubs 

and boxes have been 

purchased. Play leaders will be 

introduced next year to collect 

and hand out equipment, as 

well as support midday 

supervisors to promote more 

play.  

Slacklines to be introduced in 

September as part of a 

supervised lunch club. 

To promote healthier, 

sustainable travel to school 

whilst supporting pupils’ aim 
to engage in at least 60 active 

minutes per day. 

Resources purchased to support 

Walking / Cycling / Scooting to 

school initiatives for example: 

- Walk to school week. 

- Pedal for prizes 

- Bike Week 

- Walking Bubbles 

 

£64.00 Increased number of pupils 

walking/cycling/scooting to 

school. Noticeable increase in 

number of bikes and scooters 

coming into school since Easter 

(up to 80 bikes and 20 scooters 

per day!)  

Walk to School Week initiative 

saw a total of 1350 walk/cycle 

to school for Year 3 & 4.  

Two Mile Ash School achieved 

Bronze Level Modeshift Stars 

Schools accreditation. Next 

year we will continue to push 

initiatives which promote 

sustainable travel habits in the 

hope to achieve Silver Level. A 

working group of 2 staff and at 

least 2 pupils (ambassadors) 

will be established. 

Indicator 1: The engagement of all pupils in regular physical activity – the Chief Medical Officer guidelines recommend that all children and young people 

aged 5 to 18 engage in at least 60 minutes of physical activity a day, of which 30 minutes should be in school. 



To include lunchtime clubs at 

part of active lunchtimes 

Coaches from local sports clubs 

MK Breakers Basketball Club 

and MK Netters Netball Club 

have provided clubs to pupils 

during lunchtimes. Some of 

these clubs supported the 

preparation for pupils 

representing the school at 

County Finals. 

£211.00 Popularity of Basketball and 

Netball has grown in the school 

thanks to last year’s purchase of 
basketball nets and balls as well 

as this year’s investment in new 
Netball equipment.  

Across this year, over 150 pupils 

have accessed lunchtime 

basketball and netball coaching 

during lunchtimes. 

Our Year 5 & 6 Basketball and 

Netball teams enjoyed success 

at both MK and Bucks schools 

competitions.  

Whilst maintaining our 

positive link with MK Breakers, 

we are going to explore 

further local sports clubs and 

coaches to offer opportunities 

for lunchtime clubs including 

Netball.  

 

 

Intent Implementation Impact (School/Staff/Pupils) 

with Evidence 

Sustainability / Next Steps 

Actual Outcomes Key Actions Taken Actual Cost  

To increase the quality and 

quantity of the fixtures Two 

Mile Ash School hosts after-

school. 

Investment in resources to 

support in hosting fixtures and 

competitions such as: 

- Metal Football Goals & 

Nets (x4) 

- Telescopic Netball Posts 

(x4) 

- Netball Bibs 

- Tag Rugby Belts 

- Cross Country barrier 

Posts and Rope 

- Walkie Talkies  

£2378.00 Awarded MKSSP Sport School of 

the Year 2023. To help achieve 

this a total of 50 different sports 

fixtures held at Two Mile Ash 

School to over 12 different 

schools across Milton Keynes. 

These have provided 

opportunities for many children 

to represent their school. We 

now have many strong links 

with schools, supporting us to 

build a positive reputation for 

school sport.  

 

With these resources, we can 

continue to host events with 

an aim to branch out to 

further schools across MK. 

We aim to further develop the 

number of competitions we 

host for IfTL Trust events, as 

well as supporting our SGOs 

with MKSSP event hosting. 

Indicator 2: The profile of PE and sport being raised across the school as a tool for whole school improvement. 



To build upon the success of 

the Women’s Euros 2022 to 
enhance our provision for Girls 

Football within School. 

A new football kit for our Year 

5/6 Girls’ Teams to wear when 
representing the school. 

Additional equipment also 

purchased to support such as:  

- Shin Pads 

- Captain arm bands 

- Ball Tubes 

- Storage Boxes 

£621.50 In conjunction with our School’s 
FA Girls Football pledge, we 

have increased our number of 

opportunities for girls to play 

football through extra-curricular 

opportunities. These include 

clubs, intra-house competitions 

and representing the school. 

120 girls took part in Spring 

Term House Football events (up 

from 67 in Autumn). Over 80 

girls representing the school. 

Over 20 girls football 

fixtures/competitions involved 

in including weekly MKSSP Year 

3/4 & 5/6 Football Leagues.  

Our pledge to the FA is to at 

least equal the number of 

opportunities we provide for 

girls to play football next 

academic year (number of 

fixtures and competitions 

against other schools) with an 

aim to increase our number of 

girls representing in both intra 

& inter schools events. 

To promote high standards in 

PE kit and School Sport 

uniform. 

Staff Uniform and embroidery 

including warm jackets and 

jumpers purchased to be worn 

by PE & School Sport Staff in PE 

and at events 

£846.00 The standard for kit and 

uniform in PE and School Sport 

is very high with excellent PE kit 

record amongst pupils. We 

attend competitions and events 

with an ethos of pride – kit 

standards are a key part in 

achieving this pride when 

representing the school. 

We intend to invest in further 

items of school sport kit for 

pupils next year including 

school sport jumpers/fleeces 

for those representing the 

school to keep them warm at 

outdoor events (and 

travelling). 

 

To celebrate and highlight our 

school sport successes and 

achievements. 

Trophy Cabinet purchased to 

present awards in school sport.  

Pinboard to go up in school to 

display photos, news of events 

and promote local community 

sports clubs. ‘Scrap Book’ on 
display in School Reception 

displaying school sport team 

photos.   

£356.00 

 

The display of our achievements 

and successes that we are 

proud of at TMA helps to give 

visitors, staff, parents and pupils 

an insight to what we do. The 

hope is that this supports the 

enhancement of our reputation 

as a positive sporting school 

within Milton Keynes and Bucks. 

With our new trophy display 

cabinet, the aim next year is to 

include photos with trophies 

to provide a link between the 

achievement and the pupils 

that were associated to this. 

We strive for future successes 

that can be displayed and 

shared with members of our 

school community. 



To celebrate and reward pupils 

for achievements in school 

sport. 

Reward Lunches in the school 

hall to celebrate team and 

individual successes each term. 

Medals and trophies purchased 

to display and celebrate major 

team successes in MK & County 

Basketball, Cricket, Netball, 

Athletics and Gymnastics. 

£436.00 Rewards have provided 

additional motivation and 

pleasure for children that have 

achieved notable successes at 

both district and county level 

for the school. 

We will continue to run these 

termly rewards at lunchtimes 

for pupils.  

We also aim to introduce 

weekly recognition awards for 

pupils in PE and School Sport 

(eg. Stars of the Week badges) 

To maintain high standards in 

the sport facilities within 

school. 

Field Markings (Winter & 

Summer) as well as 

maintenance such as grass 

cutting. 

£630.00 Markings on the field have 

supported our delivery of 

curriculum areas such as 

football, athletics and rounders. 

In addition to this, the markings 

have provided appropriate 

environment to host events in 

these sports. 

Contract with grounds team to 

continue into 2023/24 with a 

vision to adapt markings to 

further maximise space and 

therefore maximise 

participation in events 

including football, tag rugby, 

athletics, cricket and rounders. 

Safety Checks – Gymnastics 

apparatus and equipment 

£124.00 Checks ensure the apparatus 

and equipment pupils access in 

Gymnastics lessons are safe and 

fit for purpose. 

These checks will continue to 

be made annually with 

repairs/replacements made 

where necessary. 

 

Intent Implementation Impact (School/Staff/Pupils) 

with Evidence 

Sustainability / Next Steps 

Actual Outcomes Key Actions Taken Actual Cost  

To support staff with the 

incorporation of IT into PE and 

School Sport. 

Purchase of two Samsung 

Galaxy Tablets & Cases  

£221.50 These devices have provided PE 

Staff with a resource that can 

record and track data more 

efficiently, play music via 

Bluetooth in Dance and Fitness 

sessions as well as capture 

moments via the built in 

camera. These have been used 

These devises have hard-

wearing cases and are looked 

after to ensure they will last. 

We aim to purchase more of 

these devices to utilise in PE 

sessions for video analysis and 

for non-participants to use for 

tasks. 

Indicator 3: Increased confidence, knowledge and skills of all staff in teaching Physical Education and sport 



for video analysis (e.g., 

gymnastics) 

To ensure minibus drivers 

receive up-to-date training. 

Midas Training for four 

members of staff that support 

with transportation of pupils to 

sports events. 

£450.00 With six fully trained minibus 

drivers, we can safely transport 

pupils to events using our 

school minibus. 

Further Midas minibus training 

courses will be booked when 

they expire.  

To keep PE Staff up to date 

with key issues, ideas and 

resources  

Association for PE Membership 

for 2022/23 

£152.00 Membership has provided key 

resources including risk 

assessment proformas and 

health and safety guidance. In 

addition to this, PE staff have 

accessed journal articles on 

current, key issues in relation to 

the subject area. 

We have renewed a 

subscription to be members of 

the AfPE into 2023/24, with 

the intent to further utilise the 

resources and support 

including CPD opportunities. 

 

Intent Implementation Impact (School/Staff/Pupils) 

with Evidence 

Sustainability / Next Steps 

Actual Outcomes Key Actions Taken Actual Cost  

To enhance the PE curriculum 

and extra-curricular 

opportunities we provide all of 

our pupils. 

This year we have invested in 

new equipment and resources 

to support our PE and School 

Sport provision in the following 

areas: 

- Gymnastics: Safety Mats for 

flight-themed lessons & 

competition  

- Football & Basketball: balls 

to replace worn existing 

equipment. 

- Hockey: Sticks, Face Mask 

and Mouthguards 

£5,838.00 PE lessons have been positively 

impacted as we have been able 

to provide further enriching 

learning opportunities through 

the resources available to 

pupils.  

We have been able to introduce 

Hockey and Handball into our 

curriculum and go to take pupils 

to competitions in this sport for 

the first time this year. 

Additionally, we have been able 

to introduce extra elements of 

All resources are safely 

secured, looked after and 

accounted for. With the 

support of pupil-voice, we will 

look to identify our next areas 

for development in the 

curriculum and extra-

curricular. From here, we will 

invest in appropriate 

resources to ensure all pupils 

are catered for.  

Initial ideas are to invest in 

new target sports such as 

Archery and Golf as well as 

Indicator 4: Broader experience of a range of sports and activities offered to all pupils. 



- Athletics: Digital Timer, Nerf 

Howlers, Long Jump Mat, 

Triple Jump Mat, Speed 

Bounce Mats, Hurdle Set 

and Batons  

- Cricket: Crazy Catch, Stumps 

and Wicket Keeper Gloves 

- Tennis: Rackets, Storage 

Bags, Nets and Balls 

- Health Related Fitness: 

Skipping Ropes, Reaction 

Balls, Agility Dots, Cones and 

Slalom Poles 

- Handball: balls 

- Miscellaneous: Ball Pump, 

Storage Tubs, Bags, Cold 

Packs, Batteries and Delivery 

fees 

fitness to lessons to increase 

variety and fun to sessions. 

This has led to an impact on our 

extra-curricular offer, which has 

seen pupils go on to take part in 

clubs, practices and fixtures in 

the sports we can cater for.  

As a school, we have gone on to 

achieve success at both district 

and county level in Football, 

Gymnastics, Basketball, 

Athletics and Cricket as result of 

this investment, together with 

time utilised to prepare children 

for major events.  

develop existing areas of the 

curriculum such as Outdoor 

and Adventurous Activities.  

 

Intent Implementation Impact (School/Staff/Pupils) 

with Evidence 

Sustainability / Next Steps 

Actual Outcomes Key Actions Taken Actual Cost  

To provide pupils with 

opportunities to represent the 

school in a variety of activity 

areas.  

MKSSP Bronze Affiliation 

provided access to an array of 

performance, participation and 

inclusion events. These cover a 

variety of sports and activity 

areas. 

MKPSAA Cross Country & 

Athletics Affiliation 

Football League Affiliation 

National Cross-Country Entries  

£1079.00 Achievement of MKSSP Primary 

Sport School of the Year 2023. 

Over 50 MKSSP or County 

School Games events attended 

in 2022/23.  

School Successes include:  

- MK Netball, Basketball, 

Badminton, Korfball and 

Cricket winners. MK 

Gymnastics runners up. 

To continue to access as many 

MKSSP and School Games 

events as possible for our 

pupils to participate in. We 

have purchased our package 

for next year to enable us 

access to these events.  

 

We endeavour to reach Level 

3 County events with teams, 

Indicator 5: Increased participation in competitive sport 



To provide pupils with safe 

transportation to and from 

sporting events.  

 

Lease of Mini-Bus 

Fuel 

£5854.00 

£443.00 

- County Baketball 

Champions, County Cricket 

2nd, County Gymnastics 3rd, 

County Netball – 4th, County 

Athletics and County Cross 

Country – 5th . MKPSAA 

Cross Country Ultra-Schools 

Champions 

- MKPSAA Athletics Ultra-

Schools 3rd Place. 

- Year 5/6 Boys Football 

Finalists  

- Year 5/6 Mixed MK Dons 

SET Football Tournament 

winners.  

- Year 3/4 & 5/6 Girls Football 

representation.  

- 7 Runners at National Cross-

Country Finals in 

Loughborough 

- Bikeability Olympics Finals - 

3rd Place  

 

556 pupils (83%) represented 

the school at least once in 

2022/23. 98% of Year 5 & 6 

cohort. 86% of Boys, 79% of 

Girls, 87% of SEND pupils, 94% 

Pupil Premium and 80% of 

BAME pupils.  

491 pupils (73%) representing in 

an intra-house sport 

competition (exc. Sports Day 

and House Cross Country which 

all pupils in school attended). 

but our passion is to provide 

as many pupils as we can with 

opportunities to access 

competition and represent the 

school (and/or their House in 

intra-school competition). 

 

We therefore aim to increase 

our percentage of pupils 

representing the school to 

over 90% with target groups 

including Girls (at least 85%), 

SEND (at least 90%) and BAME 

(85%) in 2023/24. 

 

To achieve this, will plan 

targeted events for pupils in 

the sports they most enjoy. 

These events will be planned 

with local schools as well as 

those organised by the MKSSP.  

 

Our school minibus allows us 

to safely transport groups to 

events away from TMA, 

supporting our access to vast 

sporting opportunities. 



 

Signed off by: 

Head Teacher: Mrs. Lucy Eldridge 

Date: 17-07-2023 

Subject Leader: Mr. Jake Saville 

Date: 17-07-2023 

 

Two Mile Ash School 

July 2023 


